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conference. The Review Panel shall dis-
regard any variance from procedures 
specified in this part or elsewhere that 
would not materially have affected the 
outcome of the trial before the Com-
mission. Within thirty days after re-
ceipt of the record of trial, the Review 
Panel shall either: 

(i) Forward the case to the Secretary 
of Defense with a recommendation as 
to disposition, or 

(ii) Return the case to the Appoint-
ing Authority for further proceedings, 
provided that a majority of the Review 
Panel has formed a definite and firm 
conviction that a material error of law 
occurred. 

(5) Review by the Secretary of Defense. 
The Secretary of Defense shall review 
the record of trial and the rec-
ommendation of the Review Panel and 
either return the case for further pro-
ceedings or, unless making the final 
decision pursuant to a Presidential des-
ignation under section 4(c)(8) of the 
President’s Military Order, forward it 
to the President with a recommenda-
tion as to disposition. 

(6) Final decision. After review by the 
Secretary of Defense, the record of 
trial and all recommendations will be 
forwarded to the President for review 
and final decision (unless the President 
has designated the Secretary of De-
fense to perform this function). If the 
President has so designated the Sec-
retary of Defense, the Secretary may 
approve or disapprove findings or 
change a finding of Guilty to a finding 
of Guilty to a lesser-included offense, 
or mitigate, commute, defer, or sus-
pend the sentence imposed or any por-
tion thereof. If the Secretary of De-
fense is authorized to render the final 
decision, the review of the Secretary of 
Defense under paragraph (h)(5) of this 
section shall constitute the final deci-
sion. 

§ 9.7 Regulations. 
(a) Supplementary regulations and in-

structions. The Appointing Authority 
shall, subject to approval of the Gen-
eral Counsel of the Department of De-
fense if the Appointing Authority is 
not the Secretary of Defense, publish 
such further regulations consistent 
with the President’s Military Order 
and this part as are necessary or appro-

priate for the conduct of proceedings 
by Commissions under the President’s 
Military Order. The General Counsel 
shall issue such instructions consistent 
with the President’s Military Order 
and this part as the General Counsel 
deems necessary to facilitate the con-
duct of proceedings by such Commis-
sions, including those governing the es-
tablishment of Commission-related of-
fices and performance evaluation and 
reporting relationships. 

(b) Construction. In the event of any 
inconsistency between the President’s 
Military Order and this part, including 
any supplementary regulations or in-
structions issued under paragraph (a) 
of this section, the provisions of the 
President’s Military Order shall gov-
ern. In the event of any inconsistency 
between this part and any regulations 
or instructions issued under paragraph 
(a) of this section, the provisions of 
this part shall govern. 

§ 9.8 Authority. 
Nothing in this part shall be con-

strued to limit in any way the author-
ity of the President as Commander in 
Chief of the Armed Forces or the power 
of the President to grant reprieves and 
pardons. Nothing in this part shall af-
fect the authority to constitute mili-
tary commissions for a purpose not 
governed by the President’s Military 
Order. 

§ 9.9 Protection of State secrets. 
Nothing in this part shall be con-

strued to authorize disclosure of state 
secrets to any person not authorized to 
receive them. 

§ 9.10 Other. 
This part is not intended to and does 

not create any right, benefit, or privi-
lege, substantive or procedural, en-
forceable by any party, against the 
United States, its departments, agen-
cies, or other entities, its officers or 
employees, or any other person. No 
provision in this part shall be con-
strued to be a requirement of the 
United States Constitution. Section 
and subsection captions in this docu-
ment are for convenience only and 
shall not be used in construing the re-
quirements of this part. Failure to 
meet a time period specified in this 
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part, or supplementary regulations or 
instructions issued under § 9.7(a), shall 
not create a right to relief for the Ac-
cused or any other person. DoD Direc-
tive 5025.1 2 shall not apply to this part 
or any supplementary regulations or 
instructions issued under § 9.7(a). 

§ 9.11 Amendment. 

The Secretary of Defense may amend 
this part from time to time. 

§ 9.12 Delegation. 

The authority of the Secretary of De-
fense to make requests for assistance 
under section 5 of the President’s Mili-
tary Order is delegated to the General 
Counsel of the Department of Defense. 
The Executive Secretary of the Depart-
ment of Defense shall provide such as-
sistance to the General Counsel as the 
General Counsel determines necessary 
for this purpose. 

PART 10—MILITARY COMMISSION 
INSTRUCTIONS 

Sec. 
10.1 Purpose. 
10.2 Authority. 
10.3 Applicability. 
10.4 Policies and procedures. 
10.5 Construction. 
10.6 Non-creation of right. 
10.7 Reservation of authority. 
10.8 Amendment. 

AUTHORITY: 10 U.S.C. 113Id) and 140(b). 

SOURCE: 68 FR 39380, July 1, 2003, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 10.1 Purpose. 

This part establishes policies for the 
issuance and interpretation of Military 
Commission Instructions promulgated 
pursuant to 32 CFR part 9, and Military 
Order of November 13, 2001, ‘‘Detention, 
Treatment, and Trial of Certain Non- 
Citizens in the War Against Ter-
rorism,’’ (3 CFR, 2001 comp., p. 918, 66 
FR 57833). 

§ 10.2 Authority. 

This part is issued pursuant to 32 
CFR 9.7(a) and in accordance with 10 
U.S.C. 113(d) and 140(b). 

§ 10.3 Applicability. 

This part, and, unless stated other-
wise, all other Military Commission In-
structions apply throughout the De-
partment of Defense, including to the 
Office of the Secretary of Defense, the 
Military Departments, the Chairman 
and Vice Chairman of the Joint Chiefs 
of Staff and the Joint Staff, the Com-
batant Commands, the Office of the In-
spector General of the Department of 
Defense, the Defense Agencies, the De-
partment of Defense Field Activities, 
and all other organizational entities 
within the Department of Defense, to 
any special trial counsel of the Depart-
ment of Justice who may be made 
available by the Attorney General of 
the United States to serve as a pros-
ecutor in trials before military com-
missions pursuant to 32 CFR 9.4(b)(2), 
to any civilian attorney who seeks 
qualification as a member of the pool 
of qualified Civilian Defense Counsel 
authorized in 32 CFR 9.4(c)(3)(ii), and to 
any attorney who has been qualified as 
a member of that pool. 

§ 10.4 Policies and procedures. 

(a) Promulgation. Military Commis-
sion Instructions will be issued by the 
General Counsel of the Department of 
Defense (hereinafter General Counsel). 
Each Instruction will issue over the 
signature of the General Counsel and, 
unless otherwise specified therein, 
shall take effect upon the signature of 
the General Counsel. Instructions will 
be numbered in sequence. 

(b) Professional responsibility. Compli-
ance with these Instructions shall be 
deemed a professional responsibility 
obligation for the practice of law with-
in the Department of Defense. 

(c) Compliance breaches. Failure to ad-
here to these Instructions or any other 
failure to comply with any rule, regu-
lation, or Instruction applicable to 
trials by military commission con-
vened pursuant to 32 CFR part 9, and 
Military Order of November 13, 2001, 
‘‘Detention, Treatment, and Trial of 
Certain Non-Citizens in the War 
Against Terrorism,’’ may be subject to 
appropriate action by the Appointing 
Authority, the General Counsel of the 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 08:51 Sep 10, 2013 Jkt 229127 PO 00000 Frm 00041 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\229127.XXX 229127eh
ie

rs
 o

n 
D

S
K

2V
P

T
V

N
1P

R
O

D
 w

ith
 C

F
R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2013-09-29T03:16:48-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




